Ход-план урока по развитию умений монологической речи

K3: Please, read this poem, translate and pay attention to the sounds in red. What other words with these sounds can you think of?

```
This is a cat, a cat, a cat, [æ]
It sits on the mat, on the mat. [æ]
These are cats, cats, cats, [æ]
They sit on the mats, on the mats. [æ]
This is a bear, a bear, a bear, [ɛə]
It sits on the chair, on the chair. [ɛə]
These are bears, bears, bears, [ɛə]
They sit on the chairs, on the chairs. [ɛə]
```

Актуализация лексического материала.

Today we are going to talk about pets. Let's remember the words we will need.

Hamster

Dog

Cat

Parrot

Fish

Turtle



Создание коммуникативной экспозиции. Снятие трудностей.

Cemetery ['semitri] – кладбище

Camel [ˈkæməl] - верблюд

Competition - соревнование

Look after - to take care of someone or something and make certain that they have everything they need

Чтение разговорного текста.

K3: Now we are going to read the text. Say how many pets stay in the hotel every month. Be ready to answer my question about the text.

In Britain people like animals very much. Dogs, cats, horses, ducks, canaries, chickens and other friends of men have a much better life in Britain, than anywhere else. In Britain they have special dog shops, selling food, clothes and other things for dogs. There are dog hair-dressing saloons and dog cemeteries. The English arrange dogs' shows and organize dogs' supper parties for winners of dogs' competitions.

In recent years the English began to show love for more exotic animals such as crocodiles, elephants, tigers, cobras, camels.

You won't be surprised, we think, when we tell you that London Airport has a special "animal hotel". Every year thousands of animals arrive at London Airport, some stay the night there; others stay several weeks. In one month, for example, "the hotel" looked after 47,000 creatures: birds, insects, fish, elephants, monkey and other animals. There are about 4,000,000 dogs, 6,000,000 cats, 8,000,000 caged birds and lots of other animals in Britain.

The English people believe that they are the only nation on the Earth that is really kind to its animals.

Контроль понимания прочитанного текста

K3:Now, agree with me if I'm right. Or disagree if I'm wrong.

- 1. In Britain people don't like animals.
- 2. In Britain animals have special dog shops, selling food, clothes and other things for dogs.
- 3. London Airport has not a special "animal hotel".
- 4. The English people don't believe that they are the only nation on the Earth that is really kind to its animals.

Контроль понимания прочитанного текста

- 1. Are there dog hair-dressing saloons and dog cemeteries in Britain?
- 2. How many animals arrive at the London airport every year?
- 3. How many pets stay in the hotel every month?

Home work: to retell the text